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MDSL February 2013 Minutes

Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 7:33 pm on February 14th of 2013.

Role Call of Officers



Members in Attendance: Amy Watkins, Mike Koval, Amy Koval, Shawn Watkins, Scott Kaifer, Nathan Murray, Cristin Murray, Jeff Brady
Visitors:  Jim Seiling
Approval of previous meeting minutes
Motion made by Shawn Watkins and seconded by Scott Kaifer to approve January minutes.  Motion passed.
President (Amy Watkins)
Met with Deb at the Y.  They want to change the way they handle the fields.  They are proposing an annual permit to use the fields and want charge $50/hr.  Deb said they could work with us and possibly waive the fee for a set number of years.  They also want to have the fields on Monday's from 5:30 - 6:30 for their 3/4 year old soccer program.  Deb is supposed to be getting back to me with more details after their board meeting.  We need to decide how we want to handle this.  
Board Discussion: MDSL paid YMCA $12,000 for 20 years of usage, MDSL should have exclusive usage, weekdays and one day per weekend. Consult with attorney? Shawn motioned that we consult an attorney, motion seconded by Amy Koval, all in favor, Jeff abstained, motion passed.
Nathan Murray has agreed to take on the PR Position.  Thank you Nathan.

Jay Dills has offered to take the K-3 IM Coordinator position.  Thank you Jay.

I have appointed them both but we will need to vote on Jay the next time she is here.

Fields Coordinator (Brent Silliman) absent no report
4th-12th Intramural Coordinator (James Smiley) absent no report
Games Commissioner (Shawn Watkins) no report
Indoor Coordinator (open)
K-3rd Intramural Coordinator (open)
Secretary (Judy Holloway) absent no report
Spring Soccer Coordinator (Jeff Brady)
Registration is set up and two kids have already been registered even though it does not officially start until Saturday.  I will be reserving the Codorus Fields this week for Sundays.  If Travel plans to practice on the Codorus fields, please give me the days of the week, times and to/from dates and I will reserve them also.  Warrior Lacrosse will likely be using the fields also for games possibly on Saturdays.  I would like to have a bulk email sent to all MDSL families including travel families announcing the opening of the Spring IM registration.  I can send it or Amy K. can.  Either way is fine.  We will finalize the Kindergarten plans on Thursday so everyone knows what to expect and I will request contact information for the person or persons interested in running the instructional "academy" part of the season.  I would like to find out which team jerseys will be readily available in YS-YL and AS-AXL.  I will start to form teams at the end of February.  I will talk to Brent this week and we'll get together and look at the field layout for the Kindergarten and 1st grade age groups.
Board Discussion: Amy will contact Duncan about jerseys (teams available), Jeff predicts field usage 1PM-5PM on Sundays, Scott plans 7 small fields at Codorus, Scott suggests squeezing 2 K fields at Miller close to the pavilion or lower Hametown. Jeff will get together with Brent and explore options.
Travel Coordinator (Scott Goble) absent
I will not be able to attend this evening meeting. I have attached the 2013/2014 flyer for approval, an estimated cost sheet for distribution at tryouts and display on the website, and the minutes from the Travel Committee meeting in January.
Board Discussion: Target to finish season by June 7, FC York players will not be available for tryouts May 4 and 5, Mike suggests to start with younger group.
Travel Registrar (Vince McAleer) no report
Treasurer (Brian Wentz) absent

A few comments about the statements:

1. Final 2012 Income Statement – This statement was presented at the January Board Meeting.  The numbers have changed slightly but there are no significant differences from the version you saw last month.

2. Final 2012 Income Statement by Program – This statement shows the revenue and expenses for each of our programs.  As you may remember, we increased the registration fee and tournament payment structure for the travel program at the beginning of 2012 to address the fact that the travel program was consistently losing a significant amount of money each year.  Looking at the bottom of the schedule you can see that the travel program made money in 2012 ($2,672) compared to a loss of $4,492 in 2011.  Our intramural program made almost exactly the same amount of money in 2012 as in 2011 ($365 more).  Due to the elimination of the indoor program for 2012, there was no revenue in late 2012 for this year’s program to offset the early 2012 expenses for last year’s program (registration revenue comes in during November and December while expenses are incurred in January through March).  This caused the indoor program to lose money for calendar 2012 and caused the overall net loss for the league.

3. 2013 Year-to-Date Income Statement through February 9 – The main item to note here is the $3,890 in Bull Roast Revenue received so far in 2013.  $50 was received in 2012 for a total of $3,940 so far.  This includes all checks received as of February 9.  The negative in Tournament Registration expense is for a 2012 team buy-out check just received in early 2013.

Uniform Coordinator (open)  
Website Administrator (Amy Koval)
Blue Sombrero will no longer be charging any fees for the website.  There will still be a charge for registrations that are paid for with a credit card.  MDSL website has been upgraded.  Thanks to Cristin Murray for her invaluable assistance getting the new site up and running.
Past President (Mike Koval)
· York USA Report

· York USA Travel Meeting  2/13/13

· New Club has joined York USA – Zion’s View - 2 teams for spring - 1 rec and a U12 Girls Travel team.

· REMINDER--- The mandatory coach meeting for Spring 2013 is March 13 (Wednesday) at Heritage Hills.  Registration at 7, meeting at 730.

· NOTE- The above meeting is the second Wednesday, which is usually when the monthly meeting is.  For March only, that meeting will be first Wednesday, March 6th at 7:30.

· Goalkeeping class to be offered for coaches - Saturday, March 23rd.  Jim Mustard (Mayo) and some of his coaches from York College will be teaching this.

· John Fellenbaum- director of coaching- on a short medical leave.  Should be returning in a month or so.

· EPYSA-  Workshop, Saturday, March 2nd at Downingtown

· Mandatory meeting, the following day, March 3rd, Reading.   Paperwork needs to be submitted on who will be attending this meeting.

· Spring Team Counts- we have 10 teams playing
Board Discussion: Mike suggests considering Spring IM for high school level
Public Relations (Nathan Murray) 
Spring Soccer
a. 2000 flyers printed at UPS

b. SYCSD: sorted by teacher/grade/school and delivered to Admin for distribution on 2/11/13

c. Shrewsbury Christian Academy - 80 flyers delivered 2/11/13

d. TLC Montessori - 75 flyers delivered 2/11/13

e. St John's - will print in house and distribute K-2

f. 100 flyers remain if anyone has ideas for distribution

g. Community Courier ad ran 1/23/13 (cross promotional with Bull Roast)

h. The Zone ad runs month of February (cross promotional with Bull Roast): http://www.thezonemag.com/Current-Issue.html (page 13)

Special Event Coordinator (Jay Dills) absent
Finally got a response from photographer, she is "working on" corrections, still have a handful of photos not picked up. I am interested in being the K-3 coordinator and also in heading up a 5K for MDSL instead of Family Soccer Day.

Equipment Coordinator (open)
Fundraiser Coordinator (Cristin Murray) 
Fundraising Updates

1. Results of Michelin Soccer Program: $150

2. Bull Roast Update
a. Ticket Sales – 130 sold

b. Auction Items – still coming in, see website for list

c. Centerpiece Sponsorships – still looking to sell a few more $50 centerpiece ads

d. Community Courier ad ran 1/23/13 (cross promotional with Spring Soccer)

e. The Zone ad runs month of February (cross promotional with Spring Soccer): http://www.thezonemag.com/Current-Issue.html (page 13)

f. Lawns Signs: Jocobus, Shrewsbury (2), New Freedom (2), Glen Rock (2)
3. Setting up PayPal on website: need someone to test, if you haven't purchased your tickets yet please help me by testing PayPal - log into the website, hover over Bull Roast Fundraiser in main nav and click Pay Online link. 


4. Apparel Orders: targeting beginning of Spring Soccer
Board Discussion: Need to schedule Chick-Fil-A and Sweet Frog nights

Soccer Clinician (Scott Kaifer) 
Spring K Academy – Ray Villa has agreed to be the Head coach.  Katie Moeller will be a trainer for a least one session (just not the first one).   I still need get to the 3 other weeks covered. 
E course - has been posted on yorkusa.org and epysa.org and email was sent out to all our travel coaches.  The course will held March 15-17 at SHS. 
Board Discussion: Should we put word out to long-time IM coaches? $75. MDSL will pay half. MDSL requires it but extension can be applied for through the Travel Committee, Jeff inquired about having a coach’s clinic before Spring season begins, Scott suggests tabling it for now
Open Business
We need middle Miller Park field worked on, Amy to contact Paul Sullivan at Shrewsbury Township
Travel flyer should state that no signups will be allowed at tryouts
New Business
Codorus Township asked Jeff to join board, will start fund to maintain fields which could save MDSL some money, will be seeding their fields on their own
Meeting Adjourned:   At 8:34 pm a motion was made by Shawn Watkins and seconded by Nathan Murray   
Next Meeting is Thursday, March 14th at 7:30pm at Shrewsbury Elementary.  
